
 

 

LLANDAFF SOCIETY COMMITTEE MEETING 27 MAY 2022 

CONDISERATION OF CARDIFF COUNCIL’S INFORMAL TENDER PROCESS FOR “FORMER 

BOWLING CLUB, TENNIS COURTS AND GARAGES AT LLANDAFF FIELDS” 

At the meeting of the Llandaff Society Committee on 27 May 2022 it was AGREED that we 

would make the Society’s support of restoration and continued use of the Bowling Green, 

Pavilion, Tennis Courts and ancillary buildings in Llandaff Fields known to our Ward 

Councillors and the new Cabinet Member for Culture, Parks and Events, Cllr Jennifer Burke-

Davies.   

In relation to future management of these facilities the Society requests - in line with our 

objectives as a Civic Society - that the Council make sure they: 

i. preserve the facilities’ current low intensity impact on the park, 

ii. ensure that future uses maximise benefit to the health and well-being of people 

of all ages in the communities living near Llandaff Fields who can access its 

facilities sustainably,  

iii. reject any proposals that would only benefit limited sections of the community 

or reduces the range of sports catered for,  

iv. reject any proposal that allows vehicles to access this area or includes lighting , 

and  

v. ensure that any bid that they accept would enhance the character and ambiance 

of the parkland and surrounding areas rather than detract from it.  

Of the bids of which we are aware for management of these facilities in Llandaff Fields the 

one which accords most closely with the criteria set out in i-v above is that by Strike Sports. 

John Prior Morris 

Interim Chairman, Llandaff Society 

 

                                                                


